Second Night of Violence in Londonderry Raises Tensions in Creggan

Londonderry has witnessed a second consecutive night of violence as police officers were
once again targeted during a security operation in the Creggan area. The unrest began on
Sunday evening when a crowd of around 30 young people attacked officers near Brae Head
Road with bottles and stones during a planned search operation. Although no officers were
injured, the incidents have raised significant concerns over public safety and the influence of
dissident republican elements in the area.

The disturbances continued into Monday evening when officers conducting further searches
were targeted with masonry and other projectiles, causing minor damage to police vehicles.
These attacks occurred as part of an ongoing investigation into violent dissident republican
activity in the region. Police have emphasized the necessity of their presence in Creggan,
citing serious threats posed by individuals intent on disrupting peace and stability. Despite
the hostility, the Police Service of Northern Ireland (PSNI) maintained that officers exercised
restraint and professionalism throughout the operations.

Superintendent Willy Calderwood, overseeing the operation, urged community leaders and
residents to help prevent further disorder. He stressed that the community at large does not
support such violence and expressed concern about young people being drawn into
confrontations that could have dangerous consequences. Calderwood appealed to anyone
with influence to encourage calm and avoid a repeat of the previous night’s trouble.

The recent violence follows a pattern of sporadic unrest linked to dissident groups in Northern
Ireland, particularly around anniversaries and political events. Tensions have been
heightened by concerns over ongoing paramilitary influence in certain areas and frustrations
over policing strategies. However, the PSNI remains committed to enforcing the law and
carrying out its operations in a way that protects the broader public.

While the disturbances have so far not resulted in serious injury, they underscore the fragile
nature of peace in certain communities and the continuing challenge of tackling paramilitary-
linked disorder. The police are urging the public to come forward with any information that
may assist in identifying those involved in the attacks. Investigations remain ongoing, and
additional security measures may be introduced if tensions persist.

As the situation evolves, community cooperation will be vital in restoring calm and ensuring
that such violent scenes do not become a recurring feature of life in Londonderry. The
authorities have reiterated their call for peace, emphasizing that violence serves no
constructive purpose and only puts lives at risk.



